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Upcoming Events
	Aug. 8, Sept. 12, Oct. 10 – Dog walking 

classes
	Aug. 17, Sept. 21, Oct. 19 – CDHS 

membership meetings
	August 13, 14, 15 – Dog Days Deals 

Rummage Sale
	September 20 - Shaggy Shuffle
	October 29 – Beerfest for CDHS

Our poster boy Henry came to us under 
some dark circumstances, but together we 
can promise him a bright future. The story 
we were told is that Henry was physically 
abused at the hands of his owner, and was 
taken to a rural vet clinic by a third party. The 
concerned person who took him to the clinic 
did so out of concern for his welfare, but did 
not have the resources to pay for his medical 
care. That is when CDHS was contacted 
regarding his situation. 

Henry was legally signed over to that 
clinic, and we agreed to accept responsibility 
for him. The initial diagnosis was facial 
trauma consisting of hemorrhaging, swelling 
and an injured (believed to be broken) left 
front leg. The clinic is a rural one, with 
limited facilities, so that veterinarian believed 
that his elbow was broken, but elected to 
hold off doing x-rays since they were limited 
in their ability to provide the orthopedic 
procedure that they suspected he would 
require. So Henry was driven to Bismarck, 
and we immediately had him assessed at 
Missouri Valley Vet Clinic. 

Dr. Tyler’s exam and  x-rays confirmed the 
broken elbow, and surgery was scheduled for 
the following day. Dr. Tonya Voigt surgically 
stabilized his elbow with a pin and screw, and 
successfully gave this little shaver his best 
chance at a normal life with four working 
limbs. Then comes the aftercare process, 
which for orthopedic procedures can be 
excruciatingly limiting! Strict confinement for 
eight to twelve weeks. Essentially, cage rest 
ONLY. Leashed potty breaks. No playing. No 
running. No interaction with other animals. 

Before

After
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Needs 
List

• Monetary Donations
• Gasoline Cards
• HP 950 black ink cartridges
• HP 951 color Ink cartridges
• HP 305A – Black and CMYK toner
• Cat Litter (non-clumping)*
• Booklets of Forever Stamps
• Bleach
• Paper Towels
• Fleece (Should be new - Will be used to 

make blankets to sell.)
• Batting for fleece blankets
• Wild Bird Food
• Good Condition enclosed 4- or 6-horse 

trailer
• HE Liquid Laundry Detergent
• Canned dog and cat food
• Chicken baby food
• Toilet paper
• Black lawn and leaf garbage bags
• Vehicle donations are always welcome!

* Always in short supply.

Continued from page 1

No jumping. For a young fella like Henry (not even 4 months old) all these rules are no fun 
whatsoever.

But his youth brings a positive spin to this tale as well, because Henry is a good natured, 
exceptionally smart little guy, and has taken all these new restrictions in stride. I am confident 
his youth will have him healing at a very fast rate, both physically and emotionally. Bones take 
six to eight weeks to heal, that’s just a fact. But after his first day with us, the worried forlorn 
look has already left his eyes, and he was learning to trust people again. He is smart as a whip 
and now has a constant smile on his face. He is potty trained and already learning some basics 
about puppy manners. Henry is a happy pup who is anxious to go full speed at leaving his past 
behind, and having a future of no worries whatsoever – only fun times and companionship as a 
cherished, much loved family pet! 

I know people are wondering about the consequences facing the guilty party, as I am too. 
I can tell you that the matter has been turned over to the proper authorities, and that CDHS 
has been asked to provide all documentation of his injuries, as well as the costs involved with 
his care. Henry has only been with us for a short time, so the rest of his story is yet to be told. 
We first featured him on Facebook, where his fan base was off the charts. From that initial 
outpouring of concern we, of course, have had multiple parties interested in adopting him too. 
We are leaving the legal matter to the authorities and focusing all our attention on his healing 
right now. Henry is recuperating in a loving foster home, and it’s our bet they have already fallen 
in love, and he will join their family permanently. It’s ironic and sad that he had to experience 
this trauma and abuse to get him to the life he (and every dog) deserves, but I guess that too 
must be looked at as a blessing in disguise. Again, it is our donors and supporters who enable us 
to help all the Henrys that come to our door, canine and feline. I hope you share in the immense 
satisfaction that we all have when we see them transformed from broken or abandoned, to 
healed, whole and cherished. It’s a feeling that I can’t describe. And it’s priceless.

Henry 

Dog Walking Classes
Dog walking classes are held once a 

month – on the second Saturday at 1:30 
p.m. Classes require pre-registration. If you 
plan to attend, please call the shelter at 667-
2020 and leave a message for Mandy.  

Membership Meetings
Meetings are held at the 

Broadway Conference Center at 207 
E. Broadway Ave., Bismarck at 6 
p.m. Call 667-2020 for more info. All 
interested parties welcome.

Grant Writer Needed
CDHS is looking for anyone who has 

grant-writing or writing experience and a few 
extra hours and would like to help CDHS staff 
and volunteers do some grant writing. If you 
would like to help, please contact Mandy at 
667-2020.
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Last summer we decided to start tracking incoming phone calls 
to our office, and I have to admit that the resulting number of calls 
is surprising. We have compiled some impressive statistics that I 
think are worthy to pass on to you, so you can get a better idea of the 
challenges we face on a daily basis. I went through the monthly totals, and the following are the 
calls from December 2014 through May of 2015. Six months, two phone lines, and lots and lots of 
ringing!

Owner surrender cat requests, 104. Owner surrender dog requests, 104. Requests to take in 
stray cats, 94. Requests to take in stray dogs, 62. Calls regarding lost and found cats and dogs, 147. 
Abuse and or neglect complaints, 18. Requests for financial assistance for either vet costs or spay/
neuter, 113. Inquiries about medical or obedience issues, 82. Questions regarding a specific shelter 
cat or dog currently for adoption, 637. Directions to our shelter, 188. General info about CDHS, 376. 
Questions about volunteering, 301. Miscellaneous other calls not fitting into the above categories, 
353, and answering machine hang ups with no message left, 625.

The miscellaneous category is both entertaining and heartbreaking. A few of the notables are, 
“Do we take turtles? Do we take rabbits? What is the Bismarck Police phone number? What is the 
number for Human Services? Are service dogs immune from leash laws? Someone reported seeing 
two  rabbits at a golf course. Can we take dogs from Williston? One drunk guy who called three 
times in a row. What are we supposed to do with our deceased cat? Someone looking for cheap 
vet care for strays, someone wanted us to deliver a cat to them, do we take rats, do we take sugar 
gliders? A call about a lost pet in Grand Forks. A call about an injured wild bird. Inquiring about pet 
friendly housing.”

And those are just phone calls, which do not include the visitors stopping in person for 
assistance, to volunteer or to possibly adopt.

It’s now perhaps more understandable why our Macaw, Papagayo, imitates a ringing phone 
perfectly, just as often as he gives out a friendly “Hi,” to almost everyone who comes through the 
door. Our veterinarian once told us that large birds like Macaws love chaos, so Papa should be a 
very happy bird. The task for the people is attempting controlled chaos. As you can imagine, as is 
the case with herding cats, most of our days are very challenging.

Editor’s Note: Our telephone answering machine gets quite the workout every day. Even though 
we recently purchased a new machine, we do notice that sometimes people say they left a message 
and we never receive it. We suspect our answering machine is getting tired, or is simply dropping 
some messages. It does get full over the weekends. As we prioritize caring for our shelter pets, 
helping our visitors and organizing our volunteers, sometimes the phone messages take second or 
third place in order of priority. Please be patient with us as we work to answer phone messages as 
soon as possible. 

By Sue Buchholz,  Shelter Director

Our phone is 
ringing off the hook

Cindy Auen has been volunteering with 
CDHS for about two months. She has been 
providing companionship to the dogs at 
CDHS by walking, playing, sitting in kennels 
and training our shelter dogs whenever 
she has a spare moment. Cindy is a gentle 
person with a soft voice, a pack full of 
yummy homemade treats and I am sure the 
dogs know that she is coming before she 
even reaches the door to the dog building. 
Cindy has a softness and kindness that has 
been very beneficial and healing to some of 
our more timid and scared dogs.     

Cindy’s favorite thing about the shelter 
or volunteering is working with CDHS dogs 
and watching how joyful they are to just 
experience life – in all circumstances.   

Cindy has many favorite shelter animals 
including Bailey for her keen observations, 
Forrest for his social disposition, Francesca 
for her endless energy and interest in 
learning and Thor and Bean for their dog 
intellect and allowing her to earn their trust.  

Cindy has had all kinds of pets growing 
up – cats, dogs, cows and horses. She is 
happy CDHS shares their “animal people” 
with her!  

When I asked Cindy about any other 
thoughts/comments she has about the staff 
and volunteers at CDHS she said, “They all 
love what they do…very apparent!”

Cindy encourages anyone who is 
thinking about volunteering to, “DO IT!!! 
Just DO IT!!!”  She says CDHS is really 
not a sad place. It is a place of hope and 
sharing and caring. She says, “The dogs are 
so full of hope and joy. It is sheer pleasure 
to spend time with them.  They are well 
cared for. I smile to think of them and look 
forward to each and every visit here.”

Paw-some 
Volunteer

Seventh-grade students 
from Simle Middle School 
in Ms. Knoll’s class held 
a fund raising drive for 
CDHS. They collected a 
carload of supplies, plus 
$325.00 in cash as well. 
Thanks to the students 
and to everyone who 
donated!
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Mandy’s Corner
By Mandy Schaaf, Volunteer and Event Coordinator

Oh, the things that you may learn from 
volunteering at the Central Dakota Humane 
Society:
1)	 The staff and volunteers are a lot of fun, darn 

it!  We really are. We have a good sense of 
humor and when we aren’t running around 
like crazy trying to keep track of what is going 
on around here, we really do enjoy what we 
do. As a volunteer, you will get to find out 
about all the funny stuff that happens around 
here. You should hang around on a Saturday 
afternoon between 1pm and 4pm and watch 
all the action in the parking lot, especially 
when we have puppies or kitties available for 
adoption! The shelter director always says, 
“You can’t make this stuff up!”  Be part of the 
fun, not just a spectator.  

2)	 You may have a bonding experience with your 
kids. Yes, believe it or not you can still have 
fun together and actually bond as a family 
while helping out a nonprofit that needs your 
help. If you have children younger than 13, 
but are at least 7 years old, you might actually 
have a moment where you and your children 
leave your cell phones in the car and have 
a meaningful interaction with each other 
while enjoying the companionship of a furry 
bundle of joy. And if the volunteer coordinator 
catches you texting while walking dogs she 
will confiscate your phone for the day (just 
kidding, sort of), ha, ha, ha!

3) 	 There are always too many animals. When 
you are having lunch with your friends or 
family and they are contemplating their next 
dog or cat addition to their household, you 
can tell them what you learned at the shelter. 
Now being much more worldly because of 
the time you have spent at CDHS, you can tell 
anyone who will listen to you, there is always 
an animal in need and the shelter is always 
very much over capacity. You may feel terrible 
when you hear some of the sad stories of 
where these animals come from but believe 
me, you will be stronger, better informed and 
look a lot smarter to your friends and family. 
You will always have the inside track to what 
is going on at CDHS because you spent time 
here loving on the critters for a few hours a 
week.

4)  Cats need just as much love as dogs. When 
I first started working at the shelter I didn’t 
really “get” cats. Now that I share my office 
space with a few of them, and have had to 
crawl around under the trees right outside 
the building occasionally looking for Mort the 
lobby cat that likes to escape through open 
doors, I appreciate them more. As a volunteer  

you will too. You might just be shocked at how 
nice and adorable they can be and your world 
may just become a bigger, better place with 
some cat on your furniture after you take the 
plunge and adopt a cat. 

5) 	 Pit Bulls are not nearly as scary as you might 
think. I will admit I was always a “little dog” 
person. I have three dogs and two foster dogs 
and they are little guys. I started going once 
a week to the KFYR morning show almost 
two years ago and guess what? There aren’t 
always little dogs available to take on TV. So I 
have to take whoever is available. Sometimes 
Pit Bulls are the only dogs that are available 
and I have learned (and you will too) that they 
can be some of the most fun loving dogs here 
at the shelter and with love, care, training 
and exercise they can make wonderful pets. 
They are usually the ones that are abandoned, 
surrendered and not allowed in many places 
because of the bad reputation they get.  
Another thing you can tell your friends at 
lunch that will make you look smart! 

6) 	 Give the old cats and FIV cats a chance. You 
will see old cats at the shelter. They may be 
grumpy, depressed, and hate the situation they 
are in, but who could blame them. Some of 
their owners have passed away or they were 
declawed and reacted badly or they didn’t 
react well to the new baby in the house or 
their fur was the wrong color that didn’t match 
the couch so they ended up here in a cage 
instead of on their comfy cat condo in front of 
the window. Open the cage, let them sniff your 
hand, attempt to pet them and you will see 
how incredibly important you are to that cat. 
You may be the first person that day that gave 
that cat your undivided attention and when 
you look into his or her eyes you will surely 
see the grateful, gentle softening and you can 
almost hear them sigh “thank you” in their 
eventual purr.  

7) 	 Sometimes you aren’t just there for the 
animals. Yes, the animals are your major 
concern as a shelter volunteer, but the staff 
needs you the most. The staff is constantly 
sweeping, mopping, filling bowls, tidying litter 
boxes, washing towels, mainly doing all the 
dirty work, but they don’t seem satisfied and 
not because their job is drudgery: they want 
the animals to be loved, and they don’t have 
time for them. These critters are their pets and 
they love that you treat them like your pets 
when you are here. Yes, the staff might get 
crabby sometimes because they see a lot of 
bad stuff, but when they see you volunteering 
they are grateful and thankful that you are 

willing to spend 
time with their 
friends.

8) 	 Sometimes 
you don’t have 
time to pet the 
animals. The 
staff at CDHS 
is amazing, quick, and organized to the best of 
their abilities, but they need more people that 
they just don’t have the money to hire. That’s 
where volunteers come in handy – giving 
your time to any organization helps alleviate 
unnecessary stress from jobs undone because 
you are there to help.  Sometimes you just 
have to ask if there is anything else that needs 
to be done and you will get a job you didn’t 
intend to do that day. Or you might get off easy 
that day and just get to pet and love on dogs 
and cats.

9)	 You’ll get attached to an animal, and then it 
will get adopted. You will meet cute kittens 
and puppies and you will get attached.  
Eventually a scared dog you’ve been working 
with will let you pet him and will make eye 
contact with you. You will know that because 
of your touch, your care and your time, you 
taught that animal how to love and trust again 
and you……..YOU…..made the difference 
between that animal living for one more 
month at the shelter or going to their new 
forever home.  

10) 	There is a soul in each and every animal, they 
each have their own story to tell and they 
should be treated with respect. This reason 
is the best reason to volunteer at a shelter, 
and it’s a lesson I truly believe will ultimately 
sink into your own heart. Maybe you weren’t 
raised with animals in your household or are 
not allowed to have a pet in your apartment 
or maybe you just want your kids to get their 
animal “fix” without it being your 24-hour-
a-day job to take care of a dog or cat. All of 
these things are important and worthy reasons 
to volunteer but you just may experience a 
deeper, more meaningful experience than you 
are prepared for. My advice is to take the dog 
walking class or the cat orientation and open 
your heart and mind to a new experience and 
try not to think, “I could never work there, 
I would be too sad.” or “I’d want to take all 
the cats and dogs home.”  Like I said in the 
beginning, “We are a lot of fun here!” And the 
critters here are provided with medical care 
and food, well taken care of and loved by our 
staff and our volunteers while they wait for 
their forever homes.
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In my last President’s Report, I told you how sad our family was at 
having lost both our precious pooch, Pepper, and our grimalkin cat, 
Grasun in the span of three months. We weren’t sure when we would 
be ready to welcome some new critters into our house, but we knew 
we would at some point. We just figured that the right pets would 
cross our path and we would know.

We always knew that when we got another cat, we would automatically get two. It doesn’t 
cost much more, they keep each other company and if you are emptying the litter box for one, 
you might as well do two, right?

Really, I did not want kittens. They are crazy; they are mischievous; they are evil. They knock 
things over, rip things up and cause chaos wherever they go. I thought an older cat would need 
us and we would find a couple of them that got along, and things in our house could remain 
calm and intact.

As you all may know, springtime is kitten time at the shelter and a batch of cute little black 
and whites arrived with no mama. They were old enough to be eating on their own and using 
their litter box, and they were cute, cute, cute. We just couldn’t resist. We intended to take two, 
but there were three girls and we figured what the heck – let’s take three! 

We have rearranged our life for these little buggers. The laundry room has been transformed 
into the kitten’s bedroom and everything from the laundry room has had to migrate to other 
spots in the house. They are fun, fast and sassy. They are a challenge and have caused us to 
“kid-proof” our home for the first time in about 10 
years. But they are also funny, sweet and full of purrs. 
They play hard and sleep hard.

We are still really missing our old pets. They fit into 
our lives perfectly and we all had our routines. These 
new little kitties are changing the way we do things and 
offering us a burst of fun, along with a dash of stress. 
We will always remember the story of our favorite old 
pets, but we are having fun writing a new chapter with 
Leia, On-e and Nova.

A New Chapter
By Cameo Skager, CDHS Board President

Tours & Thanks 
& Things
	Thank you to Wachter Middle School 

for the wonderful donation of 
supplies for our shelter residents.

	Thank you to the students at Lewis 
and Clark Elementary for donating 
the proceeds from their can recycling 
donations to CDHS. Hurray!

	Our heroes! Morgan Schatz and 
Olivia LaVallie both asked for gifts for 
CDHS instead of gifts for their own 
birthdays! We got lots of gifts from 
the girls. Thank you!

	Hurray for Girl Scout Troop 83198. 
Their service project was a collection 
of money and needs list items for the 
shelter. A very worthy cause!

	Thanks to Pioneer Elementary 
students for supporting CDHS with 
their Pennies for Pets Kindness Week.

	Thank you to Madison Roehl for 
giving her golden birthday gifts to 
CDHS!

	Thanks to Girl Scout Troop 87125 
who completed their bronze project 
by making homemade dog treats and 
toys for the shelter residents.

	Thank you to the Bismarck Chapter 
of the Eastern Star for their donation.

	Thank you to Wyatt Lyons for the 
donations from his birthday party.

	Thanks so much to Basin Electric 
Power Cooperative for naming CDHS 
as a recipient of its April Jeans Day 
program.

	Thank you to Shayla Bechtel for 
donating the proceeds from her 
lemonade stand to CDHS.

	Hurray for Zach Turner. Zach donated 
to CDHS instead of receiving birthday 
gifts.

	Thanks to the BSC Staff Senate for 
donating the proceeds of their Jeans 
Day.

	Hats off to the Simle Student Council 
for their awesome cash donation.

	Yee-haw! The Wranglers Team from 
Mandan Middle School donated $350 
to the shelter. Awesome!!!!

Thursday, Friday, Saturday
Aug. 13, 14, 15, 2015

10 a.m.-6 p.m. • 1-4 on Sat. at CDHS Shelter
3 miles North of Mandan on 1806

Starting July 8, 2014, rummage worthy donations can be dropped 
off at the shelter during normal business hours. 

NO CLOTHING - PLEASE! • Call CDHS at 667-2020 for more info.
ALL PROCEEDS GO TO CDHS. 

Rummage Sale



room thrashing. The old cat is not impressed with all her energy, but 
we have not had any serious incidents between them so have no 
worries there.

Thank you so much for letting us adopt her as she really is a joy 
and we hope to have her around for a long, long time.

- Charlie and Janeen

Pongo
We adopted Pongo 

(formerly known as 
Iggy) in January, 2015. 
He has been a fantastic 
addition to our family! 
We continue to work on 
meeting new people, 
but Pongo has become 
a master at walking/
running on a leash, 
sleeping on our bed, riding in the pickup (head out the window, of 
course), playing with kids and other dogs, and watching life go by the 
front window. We can’t imagine life without this guy. Thank you, CDHS, 
for our new friend and family member!

- Travis and Marley

Loki and Tucker
Since it has been over a year since Loki has come home with us 

and almost a year for Tucker, we thought we would give a little update 
on how the boys are doing. Loki (formerly known as Pepe) has been 
doing fantastic. Our little puppy mill survivor has come a long way in 
the last year and a half. He has started to learn how to be a real dog! 
We attribute a lot of his success to the addition of Tucker (formerly 
known as Krumel) to our family. Since Tucker was still very much a 
puppy when we adopted him last July, he wanted to play all the time. 
Seeing Tucker playing with our other dog, Gizmo, was one of the 
best things that could have ever happened for Loki. He watched and 
learned and eventually started joining in. 

Loki has also found his voice and lets us know when he hears 
noises outside. Although he is still very scared of the great outdoors 

and is still working 
on house training, 
he is doing much 
better than when 
we first brought 
him home. All 
three of our boys 
sleep in bed with 
us each night and 
snuggle together. 
Loki has had a lot 
of hardships in his 
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Tails of 
Success 

Gina
Finally finding the time to send you some pictures of Gina Jo. We 

adopted her toward the end of 
November, 2014 and at that 
time she was about 16 lbs. 
Now we have had her a little 
over five months and she is 
about 65-70 lbs. She loves to 
play ball and is really good at 
catching it mid-air. She sleeps 
on the bed at night and loves 
every minute of it. 

She still tends to bite at the 
hands but hopefully that will 
subside with time. She wanted 
to let you know that she is 
doing just fine and I think she 
has settled into her new home. 

- Best regards, Joe and Pat

Lacey (formerly Frozen)
Lacey is doing very well. She gets along well with the dogs and cats 

in the house. Alternately, abusing or loving them. We got her a cat tree 
which she has claimed as her very own and earned the name “Monkey 
Claws.” Lacey and Tango systematically trash the living room and 
Lacey and Sady sleep together regularly.

We find her both a joy and a challenge. She is very bright so it’s a 
challenge to come up with new ways to challenge her. She is extremely 
loving and still loves cuddling. She is starting to learn to be careful 

with her claws. 
Still has a bit of 
a Buddha belly 
but as she’s 
growing up 
she is starting 
to lose that. 
Am attaching 
a photo of her 
and Tango 
after a living 



life but has a loving family now who would never give him up! Both Loki 
and Tucker were so lucky to have the wonderful staff at the Humane 
Society taking care of them. We would like to thank all of you for 
making sure these little guys were taken care of and given a second 
chance!

Thank you again and we will bring the boys to visit very soon!
- Katie and Dave

Phoenix
It’s hard to believe it’s 

been six months since I 
left CDHS! I’ve been very 
busy at my new home, 
and wanted to let you 
know I’m VERY, VERY, 
VERY happy! Thank you 
SO much for taking care 
of me during my time at 
CDHS and helping me find 
the best family ever! 

After getting to know 
my new mommy and daddy, I met my new brother Remo. He’s always 
watching out for me and keeping me out of trouble! During my first 
winter, I found many comfortable places to sleep in my new home. 
And a lot of fun indoor games to play. And some really cool places to 
explore (including the refrigerator!) (mommy and daddy ALWAYS check 
before closing the door!). 

Then ... it got warm outside! Mommy, Daddy, and Remo showed me 
my new backyard. WOW! This is fun! There’s a whole bunch of places 
to play hide and seek. Trees to climb. And comfortable places to relax.  

 My new doctor says I’m doing great! She gave me some stuff for 
my allergies and I stopped sneezing! The only time mom or dad have to 
wipe my eyes or nose is when I smell too many flowers!

 Sue, please tell everyone at CDHS I’m doing GREAT and I want 
to say THANK YOU SO MUCH for saving my life, nursing me back to 
health, and finding me the best family ever!

 I have truly risen from the ashes like a Phoenix!
 - Forever grateful, Love, Phoenix
 P.S. Mom and Dad (Diane and Rob) helped me type this since my 

paws are now bigger than the letters on the keyboard!

Raven and Buster
Here’s a recent photo 

of Raven (Shepherd-
Rottweiler cross we 
adopted in 2008) and 
her “brother” Buster (the 
homeless Boxer that she 
“adopted” in 2012).

- Diane and Tom
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Bella
Hi there,
It’s Bella, formerly 

known as Macroon. I’ve 
been with my family 
since November and I 
think I’m getting them 
trained pretty well. 
They’re keeping my food 
bowl full and I have lots 
of toys that I sometimes 
play with. I do have my 
favorite mouse. I’m getting better at not biting, but I still have my little 
temper tantrums. I think they’ve all pretty well healed up though.  

I’m really glad that they took me home, it’s a pretty nice place to 
be. I help mom with her work sometimes, if she forgets to close the 
office door, as you can see in the picture. I think I’m doing a good job. 
Just wanted to send you an update. My birthday is coming up in a 
couple months and after a rocky start, I think I’ve had a pretty good 
year.

-Bella  
P.S. (And we’re happy to have her too. She’s been a joy, except for 

the biting. Thanks so much for taking such good care of her before we 
adopted her.  Bella’s Mom.)

Falafel
Hi to everyone at the Central 

Dakota Humane Society!
I wanted to send you a quick 

update on Falafel. It’s been a bit over 
four months since she came into 
my home, and she’s been such a joy 
since! She is such a sweetheart and 
loves her cuddle time every morning 
and night (and whenever she can 
get it in between). She’s also as 
playful and comical as you’d expect 
from a young cat. One of her favorite 
pastimes is watching the birds from 
her perch and chattering with them 
through the window. She charms 
everyone she meets, and she’s 
so darn photogenic it was hard to 
choose the right picture to send.😊

Anyway, thank you from both 
myself and Falafel, for taking such 
good care of her until we found each 
other!

More on Page 15
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Unspayed Female
Medium Hair 

(DMH) Black and 
White Tuxedo 

Approximate date 
of birth: April 
2015

Unspayed Female
Short Hair (DSH) 

Black

Approximate date 
of birth: April 
2015

Origin: Stray

See more CDHS adoptable pets on the 
web at www.cdhs.net/adoptablepets.htm

Durango

O’Callahan

Jim Craig

Doug

Bear

Oolong

Shanty

EarlGray

Beav

Babe Ruth

Shaq

McGuire

Sheeva

Camille

Adoptable Pets
Unneutered Male
Rottweiler/Pit Bull 

Cross

Approximate date 
of birth: August 
2014

Origin: Abandoned

Unspayed Female
Short Hair (DSH) 

Tabby and White 

Approximate date 
of birth: April 
2015

Origin: Stray

Unneutered Male
Lab Cross

Approximate date 
of birth: April 
2014

Origin: Owner 
Surrender

Unneutered Male
Short Hair (DSH) 

Buff/Orange 
Tabby 

Approximate date 
of birth: March 
3, 2015

Unneutered Male
Pitbull Cross

Approximate date 
of birth: May 
2014

Origin: Abandoned

Unspayed Female
Boxer Cross

Approximate date of 
birth: December 
2014

Origin: Stray

Unneutered Male
Short Hair (DSH) 

Silver/Grey 
Tabby 

Approximate date 
of birth: March 
3, 2015

Unneutered Male
Corgi Cross

Approximate date 
of birth: August 
2014

Origin: Stray

Unneutered Male
Short Hair (DSH) 

Tabby and 
White 

Approximate date 
of birth: April 
2015

Origin: Stray

Unneutered Male
Pit/Lab Cross

Approximate date 
of birth: April 
2015

Origin: Stray

Unspayed Female
Boxer Cross

Approximate 
date of birth: 
December 2014

Origin: Stray

Unspayed Female
Short Hair (DSH) 

Muted Tortie

Approximate date 
of birth: January 
2014

Origin: Stray

Adopted

Adopted

Adopted

Milty
Neutered Male
ShihTzu/Bichon 

Cross

Approximate date 
of birth: January 
2011

Origin: Owner 
Surrender
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Sunday, September 20, 2015
North Dakota State Capitol

Registration - 12:00 p.m. • Walk - 1:00 p.m.
Hot dogs, bottled water, and snacks

You can walk 
with or without 

a furry friend.

Fun for 
the whole 

family!

Thanks to 

our generous 

sponsors.

Central Dakota 
Humane Society

For more info  contact:

Central Dakota Humane Society
2104 37th St. • Mandan  • 667-2020
www.cdhs.net
“Doing Great Things for Pets and People!”

Three  Routes:
1) Short Walk-around the capitol Mall - .5 miles
2) Blvd. to Washington Street and back to the Capitol - 2 miles
3) Blvd. To Washington Street-around the Tom O’Leary Golf Course  
     Back to 4th Street on Divide-4th Street to Capitol - 3.5 miles

Take a walk and help us raise money for the CDHS shelter animals.

You can donate online at cdhs.net/shuffl e/

All dogs must be current on shots, leashed and under responsible 
supervision. All young children must be accompanied by an adult.

See the website at www.cdhs.net to register online for 
the Shaggy Shuffl e or to download a registration form. 
List of prizes you can earn are on the web.

SHAGGY
SHUFFLE
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Registration and donations can be made online at cdhs.net
Walker’s Name:___________________________________________________________________________________________________
Address:_ _______________________________________________________________________________________________________
City/State/Zip:____________________________________________________________________________________________________
Phone and Email Address: __________________________________________________________________________________________

Name	 Address 	 Phone 	 Amount 	 Paid
Example: Humane Person	 2104 37th St., Mandan	 667-2020	 $25	 X

	
	
	
	
	

Collect donations and earn great prizes!

Prizes will be awarded at registration. 
Prizes will be available starting Sept. 10 at the shelter if you  
   pre-register for the event and want to claim your prizes early.

Level One-$25-$74
•	Recycle Bag
•	Short Sleeve T-shirt 

Level Two-$75-$149
•	Recycle Bag
•	Short Sleeve T-shirt
• Power Bank Charger

Level Three
$150-$249
•	Recycle Bag
•	Short Sleeve T-shirt  
•	Power Bank Charger 
•	Kurgo Auto Zip Line 

Level Four
$250-$749
•	Recycle Bag
•	Short Sleeve T-shirt 
•	Power Bank Charger 
•	Kurgo Auto Zip Line 
•	Eco Fleece Zip-up Shaggy 

Shuffle Sweatshirt

Level Five
$750-$999 
•	Recycle Bag
•	Short Sleeve T-shirt  
•	Power Bank Charger 
•	Kurgo Auto Zip Line 
•	Eco Fleece Zip-up Shaggy 

Shuffle Sweatshirt 
•	Kurgo K9 Excursion Running 

Belt

Level Six
$1,000-$2,999
•	Recycle Bag
•	Short Sleeve T-shirt 
•	Power Bank Charger 
•	Kurgo Auto Zip Line 
•	Eco Fleece Zip-up Shaggy 

Shuffle Sweatshirt 
•	Kurgo K9 Excursion Running 

Belt
•	 Bose Soundlink Bluetooth 

Speaker or Bose iPod Dock

Level Seven
$3,000-$4,999
•	Recycle Bag
•	Short Sleeve T-shirt  
•	Power Bank Charger 
•	Kurgo Auto Zip Line 
•	Eco Fleece Zip-up Shaggy 

Shuffle Sweatshirt
•	Kurgo K9 Excursion Running 

Belt
•	Bose Soundlink Bluetooth 

Speaker or Bose iPod Dock
•	Bose Bluetooth Mini

Level Eight
$5,000+
•	Recycle Bag
•	Short Sleeve T-shirt  
•	Power Bank Charger 
•	Kurgo Auto Zip Line 
•	Eco Fleece Zip-up Shaggy 

Shuffle Sweatshirt
•	Kurgo K9 Excursion Running 

Belt
•	Bose Soundlink Bluetooth 

Speaker or Bose iPod Dock 
•	Bose Soundlink Mini
•	iRobot Roomba 650 
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CDHS New Members, Generous Donors, Memorials and Honors
PLEASE NOTE:

Listings reflect memberships, adoptions and donations from 3-16-15 to 6-15-15 ONLY

New Members & 
Generous Donations 
Mark & Lisa Aamodt
Richard & Patricia Aberle
Valerie & Keith Abrahamson
Aetna Foundation
Wendell Albert
Larry & Karen Allen
AmazonSmile Foundation
America’s Charities Distribution 

Account
Evan & Ganya Anderson
Sherry & Craig Anderson
Susan Anderson
Tina & Glenn Anderson
Argo Sales & Service LLP
Lisa & Ron Arth
AT&T Employee Giving 

Campaign
Dorothy Disney & Marvel Bailey
Mort & Michelle Bank
Shayna Bank
Herb & Phyllis Bargmann
Ariana Barrera
Basin Electric Power 

Cooperative
Cassie & Jeremy Bauer
John Baumgartner
Tom & Donna Baumgartner
Frank & Joann Bavendick
Shayla Bechtel
Linda Beckler
Diane & Bruce Beelman
Carol & Lynn Beiswanger
Mark & Kathleen Benesh
Keli & Chris Berglund
Virginia & Harry Bieber
Bismarck Elks Home Assoc.
Bismarck Lions Charities Inc.
Bismarck State College
Barry & Kelly Bjorklund
Annette Bjornstad
Susan Blaney
Dale & Jeanne Blasewitz
William Bleth
CJ Bloomquist
BNSF Railway Foundation
Lorraine Boehler
Joann & Jason Boehm
Joyce Boehm
Kim & Mark Boettcher
Deb Bogert
Karin & Dwight Boom
Matthew & Elaine Bosch
Pat Bosch
Warren & Sue Boyd
Carma Branch
Mariann Brandt
Mary & Alvin Braunagel
Laiken Bren
Julie Brendel
James & Kennetta Brousseau
Ardis Zietlow & Elaine Brown
Chris & Jodi Brown
Alena Broxmeyer
Walter & Jacqueline Buck
Jay & Linda Buringrud
Michelle & Dean Bushee
Willa Carlson
Mary Agnes Carton
Bonnie Chandler
Neil & Tami Charvat
Janis Cheney

Donna Chommie
Brian & Tamra Churchill
Dave & Sue Freier Clark
Mercedes & Roger Clark
Brian & Tawnya Clouston
Youlen Colling
Community Foundation of 

Middle Tennessee
Adrian Crow Feather
Terry & Lana Curl
Jan & Terry Daffinrud
Corey & Kimberly Dahl
Dakota Dock Dogs
Dakota Dust-Tex, Inc.
Dakota Pharmacy
Bethanie Volk- Davies
Richard & Marilyn Davison
Dean Foods
Jennifer DeForest
Greg & Bonnie Dehne
Michael & Shawn Deisz
Bruce & Jeanne DeKrey
Carmen & John Devney
Dewey Tietz Idea Foundation
Stan & Peggy Diede
Donald & Kathleen Dobrowski
Paulette & Robert Doll
Michael & Judy Donahue
Richard Arazi & Lorraine 

Dopson
Steven Dotseth
Marcia & Michael Dunn
Earth-Kind Inc.
Jeffrey & Dawn Ebel
Mary Jo & David Eberspacher
Charles & Julie Eder
Lois Eichhorst
Electric Systems Inc.
Glennda Emil
Laverne Emil
Diane “Franky” & Ward Enger
Brad & Cammy Erickson
Newton & Angie Erickson
Dr. Barb Espe
Ross Espeseth
Valerie Feist
Diane Ferree
Bonny Fetch
Pete & Kathy Fettig
Tari Fettig
Paul & Grace Feyereisen
Sheryl Fines
Connie Fischer
Kathy Fleck
Nicole Fleck
Dan Flemmer
Robert & Denise Forte-Pathroff
Karla Buzick & Len Friedt
Ft. Lincoln School
Darryl & Carol Galt
Leanne Gardner
Gary & Colleen Garland
T. Neal & Momoe Garland
Doug & Patty Geiger
Steve & Loreta Gilbert
Girl Scout Troop - #83198
Geraldine Glade
Thomas & Kathy Glass
Cheryl Glasser
Marci Goldade
Linda Gordian
Raymond & Loretta Grabar Jr.
Janice Graham

Grand Theatres
Barbara Grauman
Alan Greenwood
Robert & Leigh Ann Gregoire
Ashley Grenz
Mirya Griffin
Bill Griswold
Vicki Gross
Keith & Phyllis Grosz
Debra Grothe
Joelle Gudvangen
Sandra Gugel
Carol & Robert Guler
Lisa Gunderson
Linda & Joel Gutensohn
Heather Haag
Tom & Diane Haan
Nancy Haas
Kathleen Hagel
Roger & Marilyn Hagen
Alice & Stan Halling
Dan & Jane Halverson
Gerald Hanson
Jayden Hanson
Rick Hanson
Troy & Lauri Hanson
Blue Harris
Dave Harter
James & Sharon Hawley
Diane Heck
Allan & Susan Heilman
David & Marlene Helbling
Bill & Pam Helphrey
Jim & Peggy Helphrey
Eric & Janelle Henninger
Joseph & Heather Heringer
Laura Hermanson
Stephen & Mary Ellen Hoetzer
Irene Hoff
Michele Hoff
Andrea Hoffman
Tara Hogue
Rick & Julie Hohbein
Kevin & Jo Marie Holm
Karen L Holman
Mike & Karen Holman
Prairie Holzer
Ron & Roxie Hopfauf
Gary Hotchkiss
Leon House
Rebecca Hoyt
HSPD Enterprises LLC
Don & Dorrit Huber
Kari & Wade Huber
Patricia Huber
John Huddleson Sr.
Trish & Don Hulm
LaVonne & Lauren Hunze
Ideal Concrete Contractors Inc.
Bruce Illich
Impact Advisors LLC
Bonnie Isaak
Amanda & Daniel Iszler
Chris Jacobson
Jean G. Buck Trust Estate
Cleone & Sharon Jensen
James & Juanita Jeromchek
Jon & Fran Joersz
Doug & Karla Johanson
Darrin & Kylee Johnson
MaryBeth Johnson
Rachelle Johnson
Robert & Linda Johnson

Sharen Johnson
Thomas Jones
Conrad & M. Ann Jordheim
Connie Jupka
Heather Kaftan
Kimberly Kalvoda
Maury & Kay Kamins
Doug & Nora Kane
Jeanine & Tim Karch
Keith & Jo Kautzman
Raymond & Darlene Kautzman
Sharon Kehl
Patricia Keller
Ty & Sherry Kelsch
Daryl & Virginia Kerzman
Wesley & Alyce Kessler
Lacy & Cory Kilber
Leanord Kleiter Estate
Ann & Mike Knudson
Mary & Ronald Knutson
Karen Kobilansky
Kelle Kohler
Michelle & Clinton Kohler
Deb Kovash
Judy & James Krance
Carol Krause
Alyssa Kroshus
Eric Stroshane & Christine 

Kujawa
Joe & Wanda Kuntz
Pat Kuntz
Connie Kurle
Marie Lady
James M Laidlaw Jr.
Keith Landeis
Sandra Larson
Olivia LaVallie
Klaudia & James Lawson
Gail & Jim Leary
Lylota Leeper
Carleen Leier
Jodie & Martin Leier
Don Lenhart
Arta Leno
Lewis & Clark Elementary
Monty & Linda Liberda
Linda & Ken Litt
James & Judy Lockbeam
Kathryn Longo
Lords Hands
Patricia Lorz
Brian & Shelley Lubiens
John & Cari Lucier
Judy Lund
Cynthia Lundquist
Lunn’s Kennel Club
Dan & Nikki Lyons
Jerry & Deb Maddock
Marlene Magilke
Vicki Magill
Kevin & Kristine Magstadt
Mandan Middle School - 8th Gr. 

Wranglers
Deron & Renee Manseau
Violet & Todd Marshall
Robin & Roger Martin
Mike Martz
Michael & Judy Maslowski
Dale & Connie Mason
Julie Mason
Larry Schmidt & Pat Mayer
Kayce Mayhall
Karen McBride

McCabe United Methodist 
Church

Douglas & LuAnn McCrory
Robert & Sharlene McCulloch
Rita & Dale McKnight
Margaret McMorrow Estate
John & Christine Ann McSwaney
MDU G.O. Employees
MDU Resources Foundation
Gary & Sandy Meidinger
Sharissa Merkel
David & Patricia Messinger
Guynell Meyer
Sheryl Meyer
Midway Tavern
Aaron Miller
Keenan Miller
Robert & Jennifer Millner
Diane Milner
Ervin & Rachel Monson
Sara Anderson-Moore
Larry & Eunice Morgenstern
Robert & Tara Morman
Karen & Melvin Mueller
Dennis R. Murphy
Lynn Nagel
National Information Solutions 

Cooperative
Elroy Nelson
Shellie & Jack Nelson
Terry & Alice Nelson
Jean & Nicholas Neumann
Leanne & Neil Niemuth
Grace Njau
Nodak Mutual Insurance 

Company
Nodak Sportsmen’s Club
Oahe Women’s Club
Rebecca Oberlander
Amy Jo Ochs
Patrick & Julie O’Dell
Deb Olsen
Morgan & Beth Saiki-Olsen
Sarah Olsen
Norma Olson
Rita & Tom O’Neill
LaVilla Opp
Marilyn Opperude
Order of the Eastern Star
Sally Oremland
Daniel & Andrea Ortega
Pallet Depot LLC
Robert Pathroff
Ellen Paul
Michele Paul
Jo Ann Payne
Colleen & Dave Pearce
Paige Pederson
Barbara Pegg
Darla & Russ Pelton
John & Tana Pendergast
Trude Percel
Wesley & Linda Perman
Joyce Peterson
Pioneer Elementary School
Lee & Jolene Podoll
Kerry & Jody Pokorski
Duane Pool
Gale & Kathy Potter
Amanda & Adam Powell
Professional Pharmacy
June & Mike Rahn
Sydney Reamann
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Alyce Reasland
Tom & Patti Regan
Henry & Mabel Reichert
Ardyce Reisenauer
Kathy Richards
Richard Riha
John Ringland
Amy Riskedahl
Wyman Roeder
Madison Roehl
Rebecca Roesler
Michelle Rose
Rod & Bonnie Rosene
Ken & Kay Royse
Phyllis Rudolf
Milton III & Diane Farnsworth 

Rue
Runnings - Bismarck
Wendy & Norman Ruud
Richard & Angela Sabot
LeiLani Sackman
Lisa & Scott Sailer
Helen Sauer
Brian & Toni Sauter
Ramona & Cleaton Sayler
Craig & Mandy Schaaf
Mary Ann Schaan
Paul & Linda Schadewald
Cindy & Darin Schafer
Danielle Scharnowske
Morgan Schatz
Fred & Debra Schauer
Robert & Linda Schiermeister
Twyla Schiermeister
Richard & Robin Schimke
Crystal Schiwal
Kacie & David Schlecht
Micah Schlittenhardt
Bruce & Pauline Schmaltz
Donald Schmid
Cory & Wendy Schmidt
Kurt & Theresa Schmidt
Joyce & Darld Schmitz
Eileen Schnaidt
Bonnie Schneider
Sonja & Tim Schoch
Peggy Schumacher
John & Glenda Klipstein-Sevcik
William & Joan Severin
Terry & Cindy Severson
Matthew & Brandie Seymour
Silicon Valley Comm Foundation
Simle Middle School
Jonathan & Katie Simmers
Shelly Sizer
Cameo & Kiel Skager
Mary Smestad
Jon Hollingsworth & Kiah Smith
Melanie Smith
Pamela Smith
Michelle Snider
Gerhard & Yvonne Socha
Duane & Beverly Sorby
Carl & Beverly Sorensen
Clay & Ramona Sorneson
Neil Souther
Keith & Irene Spracklin
Stay In Touch
Jerry Stearns
Kelly Steckler
Margie Stellwag
Ronald & Karla Stenberg
Kay Stepanek
Jamie & Mandy Stephens
Matthew & Jane Stone
William Striebel 
Tristan Stutler
Subaru of America Inc.
Rina Szwarc

Tom Szymanski
Sandra Tabor
Harry & Charlotte (Chuck) Tatro
Barb Tellmann
Glenn & Brenda Tepler
Lila Teunissen
Paul & Rikka Tews
Donna & Kenneth Thiede
Cathie & Frances Thill
Martin & Nancy Thompson
Milo & Lyla Thompson
Michelle Thomsen
Gina Trehus
Steven & Audrey Treiber
Larry & Sherry Tschida
Zach Turner
Lois Tveter
Sam & Rebecca Ude
Harold & Yvonne Umber
Brandi Valnes
Desiree Van Oosting
Jennifer & Brent Veil
John & Marlys Verwey
Dave Vetter
Gary & Madiory Vetter
Frances Vobr
Gail & Lance Wachter
Laurie Tollefson-Wagner
Susan Wagner
Donnita Wald
Loren & Laura Wald
Gerald & Arlis Waltos
Debbie Wanner
Jerica Ward
Christopher & Kari Warner
Craig Wass
Holly Watts
Susan & David Weaver
Nicki Wek
Kim Welder
Michelle & Tim Wiedrich
Dixon & Konnie Wightman
Bill & Annette Willis
Nancy Willis
Wilton School - English Class
Dave & Valerie Woehl
Terry & Vera Woelber
Shailyn Wolf
Walter & Sarah Wolf
Renae Wolff
Doug Gunsch & Julie 

Woodworth
Renee Woodworth
Don & Linda Wright
YourCause LLC
Lyle & Jackie Zachmeier
Cathy Zahn
Christy & Scott Zainhofsky
Charles Zander
Gary & Florence Zander
Karla & Bill Zander
Terry Zander
William & Ruth Zerr
Ellen Ziegenhagel
Tammy & Randy Zimmerman
Gwen Zingg

Adopter Members
Dave & Carissa Bauer
Karen Bauer
Diane Becker
Keli & Chris Berglund
Barry & Kelly Bjorklund (2)
Delvin & Brittany Boehm
Karin & Dwight Boom
Morgan Lubiani & Trent Brewer
Jessica & Jon Burger
Joshua & Myra Castleberry
Erica Davis

Glennda Emil
Aaron Erhart
Nicholas Faber
Matthew Forgues
Kevin & Courtney Foster
Randy & Barb Frick
Joshua & Cheri Froelich
Marie & Daniel Schaaf Gallagher
Lauren Gienger
Janice Graham
Laura & Brad Hazel
Trudy Jackson
Ryan & Barb Johnsrud
Stacey & David Kalvoda
Carol Krause (2)
Jennifer Kurtz
April Larsen
Christopher Lee
Dale & Connie Mason
Kathleen Meckler
Corey & Rachel Muechel
Tammie Anderson & David 

Neville
Kathryn Newton (2)
Melissa & Ramiro Nunez
Ellen Paul
Deborah & Gary Petermann
Kimberly Pfenning
Barb Price
Pam & Neal Prichard
Amy Riskedahl
Karen & Kelly Schaeffer
Phillip Schmidt
Wako Schriock
Melissa & Philip Seifert
Jon Hollingsworth & Kiah Smith
Heather Stanton
Kathleen & Loren Strum
Brett Gillespie & Samantha 

Tarno
Loren & Laura Wald
Candy Hirning & John Wanecke
Susan & David Weaver
James & Katja Weiand
Lori Welder
Jamie Wenstrom
James Woolsey
Ben Yeager

Memorials:
People to Remember:
In memory of Steve Bauman. 

From Caroline Hamel, Martin 
and Nancy Thompson, Pat 
Bosch, Kathy Hagel, Roger 
& Mercedes Clark, Keenan 
Miller, Lylota Leeper, Paulette 
& Robert Doll, Bob & Carol 
Guler, Michael & Shawn 
Deisz, Steven Dotseth, 
Andrea Hoffman, Debra 
Grothe, Kurt & Theresa 
Schmidt, Tina & Glenn 
Anderson, Richard & Marilyn 
Davison, Alan Greenwood, 
Helen Sauer, Sheryl Fines, 
CDHS Staff.  In memory of 
Steve Bauman, our friend and 
neighbor.  From Mike & Ann 
Knudson. 

In loving memory of my uncle, 
Lanny Bell. He was an 
animal lover and will be 
greatly missed. From Jerry & 
Deb Maddock.

In memory of Frances Bosch. 
From Cindy & Darin Schafer, 
Willa Carlson.

In loving memory of my 

husband, Jack Branch. From 
Carma Branch.

In loving memory of Laural 
K. Braun. From Kevin & Jo 
Marie Holm.

In loving memory of Charlotte 
Brink. From Bonnie 
Chandler.

In memory of Elaine Brown. 
From Don & Kathleen 
Dobrowski.

In loving memory of our 
granddaughter, Tessa 
Brueni. Her birthday is June 
10th - gone but not forgotten. 
From Grandpa Pete & 
Grandma Irene.

In loving memory of Jo Bullis. 
Jo loved her pets and leaves 
behind 2 dogs & 2 cats. From 
Ron & Karla Stenberg.

In loving memory of Carla, who 
loved and adored animals. We 
miss you. Love, Shayna, Bryn 
and Dylan Griffiths.

In loving memory of Darlene 
DeGuero. From Lauren & 
LaVonne Hunze.

In loving memory of John 
Deibert. From James & 
Juanita Jeromchek, Mike & 
Judy Maslowski.

In loving memory of Geraldine 
Enochson.  From Frank & 
Joanne Bavendick.

In memory of Karen Enockson, 
who loved animals. From 
Harry & Virginia Bieber and 
Rick & Deb Stoppler.

In memory of Beverly Ewine, 
a person who truly loved 
animals and did all she could 
to help and protect them. 
From Gerald & Arlis Waltos.

In memory of Jim Fitzsimmons. 
From June & Mike Rahn.

In loving memory of Pearl 
Hetletved. From Ray & 
Klaudia Lawson, Bonnie Isaak

In memory of Jacque Jensen. 
From Colleen & Dave Pearce.

In loving memory of Preston 
Keller. From Dean Foods.

In loving memory of Earl 
Kramer.  From Len Friedt & 
Karla Buzick.

In loving memory of Dorothy 
Light. From Walter & Sarah 
Wolf, Joyce Peterson.

In loving memory of Barbara 
Lockbeam, mother of James 
Lockbeam & mother-in-law of 
Judy Lockbeam. From James 
& Judy Lockbeam.

In loving memory of Sandra 
McLachlan. From Robert & 
Denise Forte-Pathroff

In loving memory of Virginia 
Meisner - a lover of all furry 
and feathered friends.  From 
Harry & Charlotte Tatro.

In loving memory of Garrett 
Monzolowsky from the 
Regan Family.

In memory of Jeff Newton. 
From Shelly Sizer.

In memory of Rig Olsen, a 
staunch CDHS supporter and 
volunteer for many years. 

From Erv & Rachel Monson. 
In memory of Richard 
(Rig) Olsen. From Roger 
& Marilyn Hagen, Doug & 
Karla Johanson, James & 
Gail Leary, Robert & Linda 
Johnson. In loving memory 
of my friend, Rig Olsen. 
From Donna Chommie. 
In loving memory of Rig 
Olsen, a true friend to the 
animals. From Mary Jo & 
David Eberspacher, Mike & 
Judy Donahue, Paul & Linda 
Schadewald, Morgan & Beth 
Saiki-Olsen, Donald Schmid, 
Ross Espeseth, Dave & Sue 
Clark, Greg & Bonnie Dehne, 
the Bismarck Lions Charities, 
Inc., Desiree Van Oosting, 
Raymond & Loretta Grabar, 
Jr., Kerry & Jody Pokorski.

In memory of Eleanor Rixen.  
From Terry & Lana Curl.

In loving memory of Brian 
Robinson. From Norma 
Olson, Paul & Rikka Tews.

In loving memory of Sheila 
Roehrich.  From Professional 
Pharmacy, Richard & Patricia 
Aberle. 

In memory of Don Smith. From 
Don & Kathy Dobrowski.

In memory of Rowdy Snell, 
loving pet of Melinda Snell. 
From Oscar & Cynthia 
Lundquist.

In loving memory and in honor 
of our son Jeffery Socha 
whom we lost in 2010. Jeff 
was an avid dog lover with 
dogs of his own. He sincerely 
loved them as if they were his 
dear children. From Gerhard 
and Yvonne Socha. 

In memory of my cousin, Dr. 
Darrell E Stavig, of Camano 
Island, Washington. You 
will be deeply missed. From 
Bonny M. Fetch.

In loving memory of Patricia 
Stoe. From Youlen Colling.

In loving memory of Heidi 
Wehr. From Herb & Phyllis 
Bargmann.

In loving memory of Steve 
Wenaas. From Helen 
Kavonius, Sylvia Golke, 
Scott & Kathy Robinson, 
Jack & Shellie Nelson, Cindy 
Rohrich.

In loving memory of Vonny 
Young. From Marlene 
Magilke.

In loving memory of Bonnie 
Zander. From Karla & Bill 
Zander, Terry Zander, Dixon 
& Konda Wightman, Leon 
House, Fran & Jon Joersz, 
Jim & Peggy Helphrey, 
Charles Zander, Brad & 
Cammy Erickson.

In loving memory and in honor 
of my brother, Emmanuel 
Zander. From the Gary 
Zander Family.

In loving memory of Lester 
Zimmerman. From Sue & 
Warren Boyd.
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Pets to Remember:
In loving memory of Blue, a 

beautiful canine & companion 
to Wade Cole and Teryl Tatro 
of Rosebud, MT.  From Chuck 
& Skip Tatro.

In memory of Bogie Sevcik, 
beloved canine companion of 
John & Glenda Sevcik. From 
Carol & Lynn Beiswanger.

In loving memory of Buster. 
From Doug & LuAnn 
McCrory.

In loving memory of Chance 
- beloved companion who 
crossed over the rainbow 
bridge. From Joann & Jason 
Boehm, Tim & Jeanine Karch, 
Joyce Boehm.

In memory of my gentle giant - 
Cole the Kitty. From Sandi 
Tabor.

In memory of Cooper, beloved 
Golden Doodle of Annette 
Jenson & Gary Hoffer. From 
Sue & Warren Boyd.

In memory of Grasun, beloved 
cat of the Skagers. From 
Shelly Sizer.

In memory of my beloved cat, 
Finbar. From Neil Souther

In loving memory of Hector.  
From Carma Branch.

In loving memory of Josie. She 
was a beautiful, happy, and 
energetic Golden Lab who 
was way too young to cross 
over the Rainbow Bridge. She 
will be dearly missed by her 
family, Louisa & Clark Wetzel. 
From Bonny Fetch.

In memory of Kenevil, beloved 
feline. From Daniel & 
Amanda Iszler.

In loving memory of Koala, 
beloved pet of Don & Carol 
Huck. From a dog lover.

In memory of Lili, beloved 
canine of the Juhala Family.  
From Christine Kujawa & 
Eric Stroshane.

In loving memory of our pet dog, 
Maka. She gave us 11 great 
years and will be missed. 
From Ron & Karla Stenberg 
and Lexi, Ehli & Charli.

In memory of Molly
In loving memory of Miss Libby 

& Miss Matty, our beloved 
dogs. From the Gary Zander 
Family.

In memory of Murphy, beloved 
pet of Connie & Pete Neigum. 
From Dave & Marlene 
Helbling.

In memory and in honor of 
Norman, our very special 
granddog. From Gary & 
Sandy Meidinger.

In memory of Penny, beloved 
dog of Pat Garrity.  From Deb 
and Chloe.

In loving memory of Repete, a 
special cat at CDHS who was 
unique and had very special 
needs. He was loved and our 
special moments together will 
be missed. I am so thankful 
that he finally enjoyed human 
contact and that he allowed 
me to be one of his chosen 
people. From Lee & Jolene 
Podoll.

In loving memory of Roxi. From 
Darla & Russ Pelton.

In loving memory of Ruby, 
cousin Carol Christianson’s 
beloved canine companion, 
walker, traveler & best friend. 
From Aunt Kay Stepanek.

In memory of Schubba, our 
talkative cat. It will be quiet 
without her midnight “chats”. 
From Francis & Cathie Thill.

Memorials from  
Dr Barb Espe: 
In loving memory of Atreyu, 

beloved canine companion of 
Gary & Colleen Garland.

In loving memory of Auto, 
beloved canine companion of 
Joyce Tveito.

In loving memory of Badger, 
beloved canine companion of 
Jennifer & Robin Haaland.

In loving memory of Bailey, 
beloved canine companion of 
Kathy & Lynn Woodall.

In loving memory of Chloe, 
beloved feline companion of 
Lynn Weiand.

In loving memory of Daphnie 
beloved feline companion of 
Andrea Hoffman.

In loving memory of Dodger, 
beloved canine companion of 
Nicole & Mike Huson.

In loving memory of Dodger, 
beloved canine companion of 
Scott & Lisa Wilson.

In loving memory of Emily, 
beloved feline companion of 
Michelle & Wade Warren.

In loving memory of Freckles, 
beloved feline companion of 
Brenda Dolajak.

In loving memory of Grasun, 
beloved feline companion of 
Cameo Skager.

In loving memory of Greta, 
beloved canine companion of 
Ken Heier.

In loving memory of Gus, 
beloved feline companion of 
Nathan & Kristen Kreiter.

In loving memory of Gypsy, 
beloved canine companion of 
Tammy & Curtis Houle.

In loving memory of Henry, 
beloved feline companion of 
Peggy Hieb.

In loving memory of Hudson, 
beloved canine companion of 
Carla Kemmis.

In loving memory of Jade, 
beloved canine companion of 
Myron Engelhardt.

In loving memory of Josie, 
beloved canine companion of 
Alicia McNeil & Family.

In loving memory of Kanye, 
beloved feline companion of 
Diane Schlosser & Deondra 
Thilmony.

In loving memory of Kenya, 
beloved canine companion of 
Diane Aull.

In loving memory of Kit Kat, 
beloved feline companion of 
Diane Leingang.

In loving memory of Koala, 
beloved canine companion of 
Donald Huck.

In loving memory of Kobe, 
beloved feline companion of 
Brad Beck.

In loving memory of Lady Gaga 
aka Lady Dog, beloved 
canine companion of Kim & 
Jeff Hostetter.

In loving memory of Lucy, 
beloved feline companion of 
Carol & Ken Pinks.

In loving memory of Michelle 
& Scrappy, beloved critter 
companions of Annika 
Hendrickson.

In loving memory of Milan, 
beloved canine companion of 
Michael & Karol Riedman.

In loving memory of Nibbles, 
beloved canine companion of 
Rayleen Heritage.

In loving memory of Oliver, 
beloved feline companion of 
Connie Froelich.

In loving memory of Otis, 
beloved feline companion of 
Florence Fruhwirth.

In loving memory of Patches, 
beloved canine companion of 
Paula Massee.

In loving memory of Peanut, 
beloved canine companion of 

Marcie Goldade.
In loving memory of Penny, 

beloved canine companion of 
LeeAnn Kavanaugh.

In loving memory of Polar, 
beloved canine companion of 
Emily Dalzello.

In loving memory of Rufus, 
beloved canine companion of  
Lyle & Jackie Zachmeier.

In loving memory of Sadie, 
beloved canine companion of 
Mel & Karen Mueller.

In loving memory of Sam, 
beloved canine companion of 
Dodey Manley.

In loving memory of Sammi, 
beloved canine companion of 
Sandy & Mike Fetzer.

In loving memory of Sasha, 
beloved feline companion of 
James Raile.

In loving memory of Shadow, 
beloved canine companion of 
Marlene Hoffman.

In loving memory of Skip, 
beloved canine companion of 
Camey Emmel.

In loving memory of Sturgis, 
beloved feline companion of 
Denise Sather.

In loving memory of Tanner, 
beloved canine companion 
of Charmaine & Kevin 
Schroeder.

In loving memory of Toby, 
beloved canine companion of 
Lisa & Dwight Weisz.

In loving memory of Tuffy, 
beloved canine companion of 
Crystal Demaree.

In loving memory of Tweety, 
beloved feathered companion 
of Joe & Deb Gensburger.

In loving memory of Willow, 
beloved canine companion of 
Leann Kopperud.

Memorials from  
Lunn’s Kennel Club:
In loving memory of Abby, 

beloved dog of Laura & Jeff 
Rust.

In loving memory of Apollo, 
beloved dog of Courtney & 
Kris Schweyen.

In loving memory of Brutus, 
beloved dog of Brenda & 
Tony Nagel.

In loving memory of Cisco & 
Chance, beloved dogs of 
Jeanine O’Regan.

In loving memory of Ginger, 
beloved dog of Bonnie & Paul 
Brink.

In loving memory of Gracie, 
beloved dog of David & Kim 
Anklam.

In loving memory of Gussie, 
beloved dog of Hildy & Kevin 
Oberlander.

In loving memory of Jack & 
Bear, beloved dogs of John & 
Lisa Ronsberg.

In loving memory of Jake, 
beloved dog of Scott & Lydia 
Betz.

In loving memory of Max, 
beloved dog of Jim & Shirley 
Borg.

In loving memory of Olive, 
beloved dog of Dawn & 
Robert Brown.

In loving memory of Zoe, 
beloved dog of Sherry & Larry 
Tschida.

Honors:
In honor of Caeden Schmidt’s 

birthday. Happy birthday 
from all your friends!

In honor of our friend Joyce 
Robinson’s birthday.  Happy 
Birthday from Mike & Judy 
Donahue.

In honor of Amy Fast & 
Levi Liepke’s wedding. 
Congratulations from John & 
Carmen Devney!

In memory and in honor of 
Elmer & Evelyn Klipstein 
from John & Glenda Klipstein 
Sevcik

In honor of Madison Roehrl’s 
birthday. Happy Birthday 
from all your friends!

In honor of my friend, 
Conradine “Connie” 
Zarndt. From Diane Ferree.

In honor of Emma’s two year 
adoption anniversary!

In honor of Holden Clarkson’s 
birthday. Happy Birthday 
from Mary & Alvin Braunagel, 
Guynell Meyer, Chris & Kari 
Warner, Jon & Katie Simmers, 
and all your friends!

In honor of Zach Turner’s 
birthday. Happy Birthday!

In honor of Janet Flick’s 
birthday.  Happy birthday 
from Martin & Nancy 
Thompson.

In honor of Dorothy Puklich 
and in memory of her beloved 
companion Zeek.  From Lois 
Eichhorst.
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A Buck or So
All Pets Veterinary Clinic
Barney’s Tesoro – Mandan
Bismarck Animal Clinic
Bonanza
Brea – Mandan
Burleigh County Adult Program
Butcher Block Meats
Cappucino on Collins
Captain Jack’s Liquor – Mandan
Captain Jack’s Liquor – North
Captain Jack’s Liquor – South
Cashman Nursery
Cenex – Mandan
Cenex – East Broadway
Cenex Convenience Store/Hot Stuff 

Pizza – Wilton
Clothes Mentor – Bismarck
Cloverdale Country Store
Cozy Creek Coffee & Gifts
Creative Clay
Crown Butte Kennels
D’Fine Tanning & Hair Salon
Dakota Pharmacy
Dollar Store – Mandan
Expressway C-Store

Fiesta Villa
Five Nations Arts
Four Paws Inn
Fully Loaded Fitness
Gas Plus
Gold Label Feeds – Bismarck
Gourmet Doggy Diner
Groomingdales
Hair 2000
Healthy Dog Center
Heart River Animal Hospital
Hey Ocean – Bismarck
Home Run C-Store
In-Dog-Neat-O
Interstate Vet Clinic
Jay's Pawn Shop – Bismarck
Jay's Pawn Shop – Mandan
KT Animal Supply
Katherine's Consignment & More
Kirkwood Tesoro
Kroll’s – North
Lander’s Interstate Conoco
Latitudes Gallery & Gifts
Lewis & Clark Animal Hospital
Little Caesar's Pizza
Little Caesars Pizza – North

Little Cottage Café
Little Dukes (Cashwise gas station)
Lucky Duck's Deli
M&H Gas
M&M Sausage and Meats
MacKenzie River Pizza, Grill & Pub
Magnolias
Mandan Public Library
Marshall Lumber Company – Mandan 
Midway Lanes
Midway Liquor
Missouri Valley Vet Clinic
Mocha Momma’s – Mandan
Norleen Conitz – State Farm Insurance 

– Mandan
Northwind Home & Garden
Pinehurst Veterinary Clinic
Plato’s Closet – Bismarck
Plaza Drug
Polar Package
Pony Express at Expressway & South 

Washington St.
Red Trail Petro & Pizza
Rock’N 50’s Café
Rolling Hills Restaurant – Mandan 
Runnings Farm & Fleet – Bismarck

Runnings Farm & Fleet – Mandan
Schwartz Chiropractic Center – 

Mandan
Scotty’s Drive-In 
Season’s Café
Simonson's North
Space Aliens Grill & Bar
StaMart – Bismarck
Sweet Beginnings Bakery – Mandan
Taco Del Mar – South
Taco John’s – Mandan
Taco John’s – North
Taco John’s – South
Taco John’s/Good Times – Bismarck
The Purse Store – Mandan
Treasures of the Sea & Earth
Uni-Stop
Uni-Stop – Mandan
Uniform Center & Embroidery – 

Bismarck
West Dakota Meats
Western Unlimited

Please support these businesses that display CDHS donation canisters

CDHS supporters enjoy wine tasting at 
Harvest Brazilian Grill

CDHS supporters had a great time sampling 
some wines and tasting appetizers at the 
Harvest Brazilian Grill in Mandan. A silent 
auction raised money for the shelter and 
Christie Zainhofsky also donated a part of the 
proceeds from her Origami Owl jewelry designs. 
Thanks to everyone who helped and who 
attended. 
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Name:______________________________________________________
Address:____________________________________________________
City:________________________________________________________
State:______ Zip Code:___________ E-mail:_______________________
Gift Given By:________________________________________________
Pay using (check one):
_____ Check/Money Order   ____                    ___
Amount Enclosed: $_______________
Credit Card #:____________________________Exp. Date:___________
Signature:___________________________________________________

Central Dakota Humane Society
Bismarck-Mandan’s 

NO-KILL ANIMAL SHELTER
2104 37th Street, Mandan, ND 58554

667-2020 / info@cdhs.net/ www.cdhs.net

Shelter Director, Sue Buchholz
	 sue@cdhs.net
Office Manager, Carrie Kirkaldie, carrie@cdhs.net
Volunteer and Events Coordinator, Mandy Schaaf
	 cdhsvolunteers@midco.net
Board of Directors:
Cameo Skager, President - 2016*
	 cksn@bis.midco.net
Rita O’Neill, Vice President - 2017*
	 oneilltr@bis.midco.net
Karen Schwan Holman, Treasurer - 2016*
Cathie Thill, Secretary - 2016*
Jessica Burger - 2016*
Rebecca Dorwart - 2017*
Anne Jorgenson Green - 2017*
Jerry Kemmet - 2016*
Charlene Seifert - 2016*
(* Date term expires)

CDHS is a nonprofit organization. 
Summer 2015 (Issue 3, Volume 55) 
Focus On All Fours is the official publication of 
CDHS and is published quarterly. Editor: Cameo 
Skager, Designer: Paige Mattson

CDHS Mission Statement
Purpose: The purposes for which the 
Corporation is organized are:
	 1. To provide for, house, rehabilitate, and  

relocate lost, strayed or homeless animals.
	 2. To provide appropriate medical services.
	 3. To foster and promote humane treatment for all 

animals.
	 4. To encourage proper responsibility by owners of 

animals in their care, training or control.
	 5. To cooperate in the enforcement of laws that 

protect animals from cruelty or neglect.
	 6. To promote spaying and neutering of compan-

ion animals to avoid unwanted litters.
	 7. To help bring about a time when no more 

abused and/or abandoned animals will be 
destroyed anywhere.

	 8. To do such acts and exercise such powers - 
within the law - as may be necessary,  
desirable or incidental to the carrying out of 
the purposes specified above.

BECOME A CDHS MEMBER TODAY!

Membership Categories (check one):
____$10 - Junior (under 18)		 ____$150 - Pet Fanatic	
____$20 - Individual (1)		  ____$500 - CDHS Builder
____$30 - Family (2+)		  ____$1000-$1999 - Lifetime Member
____$50 - Dog Lover	 	 ____$2000-$4999 - Lifetime Benefactor
____$50 - Cat Lover		  ____$5000+ - Lifetime Leader of the Pack
____$100 - Business		  ____ Hush Puppy (Anonymous)
Tax-Deductible Donation Categories:
____$12.50/month - kennel sponsor (one-year commitment)
____$25 - Adopt-A-Pet ad, published monthly in the Bismarck Tribune
____$ _________ - monthly donation (CDHS will send an authorization form for your 
		  signature.)
____$__________ - additional donation amount

Send to: 
CDHS, 2104 37th Street, Mandan, ND, 58554-8230 or call 667-2020.

Memberships include a newsletter subscription. You will receive a complimentary 
one-year membership if you adopt a pet from the CDHS shelter. Memberships are tax-
deductible to the extent of the law.

CDHS Shelter Hours
Tuesday thru Friday: 1 p.m. to 6 p.m.

Saturday: 1 p.m. - 4 p.m.
Sunday and Monday: Closed

Become a  Facebook Fan
The CDHS fan page is a great way to stay informed about all our upcoming 

events, get a peek at our furry shelter residents and find out about the success 
stories of adopted pets. If you have adopted from us, be sure to post a picture and 
an update. Seeing those happy pets in loving homes is one of our favorite things!!

Franklin
Hi. Franklin’s eyes are much better after the 

surgery. The fur over his eyes still has to grow 
back in, as well as on his leg where the IV was. 
His eyes are wide open all the time now. He has 
been amazing. We are finding restaurants with 
patios so he can go out with us. He also really 
enjoys going to Home Depot. 

In the evening, he joins us on the couch to 
watch TV. He has demolished a number of balls 
(we ordered quite a few from Amazon so we will 
always have replacements on hand!) and pull rope (surprise) but has not chewed up his bed!  

The vet recommended a weekly bath in hypoallergenic shampoo. Getting him in the tub 
takes patience but he seems to enjoy his baths once finished.  

Hope all is well and say hi to everyone for us.
- Janice
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www.cdhs.net

Focus on all Fours
Central Dakota Humane Society
2104 37th Street
Mandan, ND 58554-8230

Doing great things for pets and people.
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Get your raffle 
tickets now!
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9th Prize - S&W 9mm Shield 
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More prizes  on the back
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CDHS is holding a gun raffle. Contact the shelter 
if you would like to purchase tickets. The drawing 
will be held at the Beerfest event on October 29. 
All proceeds from the raffle go to help our shelter 
residents.

SAMPLE


